
Expression of Condolence  
for the Victims of the Lapu Lapu Day Mass Casualty Incident 

by Toronto City Council  
 
Moved by:  

 
Mayor Olivia Chow 

 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor James Pasternak 

 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
loss of life that occurred as the City of Vancouver’s Filipino community gathered to 
celebrate Lapu Lapu Day. 
 
The City of Toronto joins with the City of Vancouver in mourning the 11 victims of the 
tragedy. We remember and honour the people who lost their lives, while hoping for a full 
recovery for those who were injured. 
 
We hope everyone impacted by this tragedy is able to draw strength and solace from 
the outpouring of support from Canadians across the country including Toronto 
residents. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere condolences to the families of the victims, the community that has 
been impacted and the broader community. 
 
 

May 21, 2025 
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